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COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA 
DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE 

 
                                                                         
 
 
 
 
May 1, 2024 
 
 
     
The Honorable Josh Shapiro  
Governor of Pennsylvania    
508 Main Capitol Building    
Harrisburg, PA 17120   
     
  
Dear Governor Shapiro: 
 
Previously, section 1730-L (3) of Act 46-2010, an act amending the act of April 9, 1929 (P.L.343, No.176), 
known as The Fiscal Code, required the Department of Revenue to submit to the Governor and the 
Pennsylvania General Assembly an annual report concerning the Enhanced Revenue Collection Account 
(ERCA). 
 
However, Act 34-2023 eliminated the ERCA program and the annual report requirement in December of 2023.  
Prior to the passage of Act 34, no money was allocated for the ERCA program in fiscal year 2023-24.  
Therefore, no Department of Revenue collections were attributed to the ERCA program in the current fiscal 
year.  This letter represents the final report on the ERCA program.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Patrick Browne 
Secretary of Revenue 
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May 1, 2024 
     
       
Honorable Jordan A. Harris    Honorable Scott Martin 
Chair, Appropriations Committee   Chair, Appropriations Committee 
House of Representatives    Senate of Pennsylvania 
512E Main Capitol Building    281 Main Capitol Building 
Harrisburg, PA 17120-2186    Harrisburg, PA 17120-3013 
     
Honorable Steve Samuelson    Honorable Scott Hutchinson 
Chair, Finance Committee    Chair, Finance Committee 
House of Representatives    Senate of Pennsylvania 
208 Irvis Office Building    337 Main Capitol Building 
Harrisburg, PA 17120-2135    Harrisburg, PA 17120-3021 
     
  
Dear Chairs: 
 
Previously, section 1730-L (3) of Act 46-2010, an act amending the act of April 9, 1929 (P.L.343, No.176), 
known as The Fiscal Code, required the Department of Revenue to submit to the Governor and the 
Pennsylvania General Assembly an annual report concerning the Enhanced Revenue Collection Account 
(ERCA). 
 
However, Act 34-2023 eliminated the ERCA program and the annual report requirement in December of 2023.  
Prior to the passage of Act 34, no money was allocated for the ERCA program in fiscal year 2023-24.  
Therefore, no Department of Revenue collections were attributed to the ERCA program in the current fiscal 
year.  This letter represents the final report on the ERCA program.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Patrick Browne 
Secretary of Revenue 




